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DEFENCE FOR CHILDREN INTERNATIONAL 
DEFENSE DES ENFANTS - INTERNATIONAL 
DEFENSA DE LOS NIÑOS - INTERNACIONAL

NOTE TO THE COMMITTEE ON THE RIGHTS OF THE CHILD
FRANCE

In the 1989 special edition of its International Children's Rights Monitor, DCI 
commented on the children's rights aspects of a controversy over whether or not it should be 
possible to ban from the ordinary State school system Moslem girls who refused to remove 
their headscarves - or who were forbidden to do so by their parents - on entering the school 
premises (see attached). Regrettably, the essentials of that comment remain topical today.

DCI wishes to draw the attention of the Committee at this time to the fact that Moslem girls are 
still apparently being denied access to public education facilities in France on these grounds. 



In the first week of November 1993, four girls (two of Turkish and two of Moroccan origin) were 
reportedly banned from entering the Xavier Bichat school in Nantua (Ain) because they would 
not remove their headscarves. They and their parents were given one week to reconsider their 
position. The two Moroccan girls, at least, arrived at the school on Monday 15 November, still 
wearing headscarves that they refused to remove, and they were not permitted to enter the 
premises.

As in 1989, there is considerable media coverage of this case, once again coinciding with a 
time of particular sensitivity regarding the situation of Moslems in France - in the current 
instance linked more especially with events in Algeria.

DCI believes that, under the guise of defending "secularity", the French Authorities are taking 
an actively discriminatory stance in regard to the application of the child's right to education, 
and fears that the children concerned are being used in an attempt to pressure parents rather 
than being enabled to exercise their rights in conformity with their best interests. A fundamental 
question concerns whether it is in the best interests of a Moslem girl to remain at home or to 
attend school wearing a headscarf.

DCI therefore respectfully urges the Committee to request clarifications and explanations from 
the French Authorities on this issue.
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